
• 
COUNCIL on FOUNDATIONS 

May 31, 2017 

Via Hand Delivery 

Courier's Desk 
Internal Revenue Service 
Attn: CC:PA:LPD:PR (Notice 2016-26) 
1111 Constitution Avenue N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20224 

RE: Recommendations for 2017-2018 Priority Guidance Plan Notice 2017-28 - Domestic 

Dear Ladies and Gentlemen: 

On behalf of the Council on Foundations, we write to urge the Treasury Department and the 
Internal Revenue Service to include three items in the 2017-2018 Priority Guidance Plan that 
impact our foundation members. These are listed below in order of urgency, though the Council 
emphasizes that our foundation members would benefit significantly from further clarity on each 
of these regulatory issues. 

First, guidance on the statutory provisions related to donor advised funds, which became law in 
the Pension Protection Act of 2006 (PP A) and are codified in Internal Revenue Code Sections 
4966 and 4967. Related to these sections, we also request the Secretary exercise the authority given 
in Section 4966(d)(2)(C) to define funds that include advisory privilege but fall outside of the 
definition of donor advised funds and the scholarship exception in Internal Revenue Code Section 
4966. 

The lack of guidance on key terms in the regulations, including the definition of what is and is not 
a donor advised fund and what constitutes advice that confers more than an incidental benefit upon 
a disqualified person, creates uncertainty and hampers our efforts to establish standards for 
sponsoring organizations of donor advised funds. At the same time, we are concerned that 
regulations will go beyond the scope of the statute to impose private foundation payout rules on a 
fund-by-fund basis, treat grants from donor advised funds as 2% limited rather than public support 
from a public charity described in section 509(a)(l), prevent private foundation terminations into 
donor advised funds, or other rulemaking efforts that are unnecessary and would disrupt the sector. 
We would be pleased to offer you our assistance and the experience of our members to help bring 
this rulemaking effort to fruition expeditiously. To that end, we have provided specific 
recommendations in the comments below. 

Second, we request guidance on foundation-sponsored student loan forgiveness programs. We 

Council on Foundations I 1255 23rd Street NW , Suite 200 I Washington, DC 20037 I 703-879-0600 I www.cof.org 

1 


















